FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL JOINT MEETING WITH

CUMBERLAND COUNTY LEGISLATIVE DELEGATION

RAINBOW ROOM, 223 HAY STREET

APRIL 20, 2006

7:30 A.M.

Present:
Mayor Anthony G. Chavonne

Council Members Keith A. Bates, Sr. (District 1); Charles E. Evans (District 2); Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Paul Williams (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8); Wesley A. Meredith (District 9)

Absent:
Lois A. Kirby (District 5)

Delegation

Present:
Senator Tony Rand and Representatives Rick Glazier and Marvin W. Lucas

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager

Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney

Doug Hewett, City Strategic Initiatives and Corporate

   Communications Director

Jackie Tuckey, Community Relations Coordinator

Members of the Press

The meeting was called to order with the invocation being offered by Council Member Worthy.

Discussion of issues of mutual interest.

Members of Council and the Delegation held a general discussion on the following items:

City Council Election Process and Multi-Member Voting Districts

Mayor Chavonne presented this item and explained that the Council was reviewing the election process and one option they wanted to consider was multi-member districts.

Discussion ensued and the local Delegation stated that the introduction of this issue in the short session would require consensus.

Annexation Area Tax Issue:  21-Tax Apportionment

Council Member Worthy presented this item and stated that as the result of the annexation, the citizens in the annexed area would receive two tax bills, one for 12 months and one for 9 months, and the interest was that the 9-month bill be payable in thirds to minimize the impact to the citizens.

Senator Tony Rand stated that he believed the legislative staff was already working on this.

Civilian Traffic Accident Investigators
Mayor Chavonne presented this item and explained the City’s interest and asked for the Delegation’s continued support.

Senator Rand stated the lawyers were working on this and he expected that it would be introduced again.

Fort Bragg Incorporation
Mayor Chavonne presented this item.

Representative Marvin Lucas stated he was happy to see that there was consensus with the municipalities and that the local Delegation would support this in anyway they could.

Eastover Incorporation Request
Mayor Chavonne presented this item.

Discussion ensued regarding the City’s attempts to meet with the residents and resolve this issue and lack of information regarding the economic impact.

Representative Glazier indicated that there was substantial data to indicate the economic impact would be positive.

Representative Lucas stated the City also should consider proactive planning for BRAC.

Other Items
Mayor Chavonne then discussed the editorial from Ellis Hankins regarding the phone companies’ interests in competing with cable companies to provide video and asked for the Delegation’s careful consideration to protect municipalities’ revenue sources regarding fees for the use of its rights-of-wayl.

Council Member Haire requested support from the Delegation regarding the bus transportation system.

Council Member Bates stated there appeared to be a $1.3 billion surplus and that there should be a cap on taxes for senior citizens at 65.  Senator Rand suggested that the City work with the NC League of Municipalities regarding this.  Discussion then ensued that while there appears to be a surplus, that issues such as health care raises for state employees, emergency management, replenishing the rainy day fund, mental health, and school construction needs would really deplete any surplus.

There being no other issues, Mayor Chavonne thanked everyone for attending and the meeting adjourned at 8:35 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________
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